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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 3 
 
 

Week 6 
 

30th August 

Pupil Free Day 
 

 

Week 7 

2nd September 

School Closure 
Day 

 
6th September 

JP Cricket Clinic 
 

Week 8 

Life Education Van 
 

12th September 

Choir Rehearsals 
 

14th September 

Choir  

Festival Theatre 
 

Week 9 

Life Education Van 

 

 

 

Grandparents’/Special Visitors’ Day and 
Book Week 2019 

Dear families, 
 

Last week our students had a very exciting week 
with dress up for Book Week on Tuesday, there 
were so many children in such great costumes 
parading in our Book Week  Parade. The theme 
for Book Week was ‘Reading is my secret 
power’. We spoke to students about the power 
and importance of   reading. 
 

Grandparents’ Day last Friday was another        
fantastic day. It was wonderful to see so many 
grandparents and other special visitors at our 
school. Grandparents’ Day is always a special day 
at The Pines School. The weather was fantastic. 
Some of our JP classes, our Preschool children 
and the School Choir enjoyed performing for a 
large audience in the hall.   
 

The morning tea and open classrooms were other 
highlights of the morning. Thank you to our staff 
for their extra work and to Sue, our Canteen  
Manager who prepared the delicious soups and 
supplied the cakes and biscuits for morning tea. I 
enjoyed chatting to families and we had lots of 
positive comments from visitors. If you would like 
to provide us with any feedback about the day, a 
tear off slip is included on this back page of this 
Newsletter. 
 

Feedback is always important to us. Jacqui, our 
Wellbeing Leader has surveyed our students     
recently. We will publish information from our 
student surveys in the next newsletter. A parent 
survey will also be circulated soon.   
 

Optional interviews will be held this term. If your 
child’s teacher would like to see you, they will 
contact you. As well, parents/caregivers are      
welcome to contact the teacher, if they would like 
either a phone or interview time at school. 
 

The term is passing quickly, and we have a few 
special events over the next few weeks. Every 
school has an external review every 3 years and 
later this term we will be participating in a review. 
 

Sports’ Day will be held on Thursday, 
26th September in the last week of term.               
All are welcome to attend. 



 

Dear families, 

I am including information about the future Year 7 move to High School, as I know parents are interested in what is 

happening.  

Year 7s will remain in Primary School until 2022.  Year 7 public school students will be taught in high school from term 

1, 2022.  This move will bring South Australia in line with other States and Territories, as well as other education        

systems in our State.  Some of our South Australian public High Schools, such as Clare High School and Seaford        

Secondary College, are already teaching Year 7s. Many South Australian non-government schools also currently teach 

Year 7s in a High School setting.   

The Department for Education has detailed the information below for parents. 

Australian Curriculum-All South Australian students learn the Australian Curriculum at school.  For Year 7s, the       

curriculum focuses on specialist courses and is designed to be taught in a High School setting.  Moving Year 7 to High 

School will mean students benefit from specialist teachers and resources, such as learning in fully equipped science labs 

and design and technology facilities.  It also provides a grouped curriculum for Year 7 and 8 in a number of subjects. 

Bringing Year 7 to a High School setting will make it easier to deliver these subjects. 

Learning outcomes -Neuroscience has taught us how the brains of early adolescents are changing. So, we’ll be giving 

teachers access to evidence-based approaches to further engage students.  This move is a big change to make sure our 

early adolescents get the best learning opportunities from their new High School environment.  

Wellbeing benefits- The new High School environment will expose Year 7s to different teaching styles. It will provide 

opportunities for more peer interactions, independence and responsibility. We can see in many of our R – 12 schools, 

and from the interest in our pilot schools, that some Year 7s are ready and keen for High School.  

How the move of Year 7 to High School will work-Planning is well underway to make sure the move of Year 7 to High 

School is well-managed and considered. Together with the information shared by the Department, your school will    

provide information as plans for the move progress. South Australia will be ready to move Year 7 to High School in 

2022. The Government is investing $185m in schools to manage increasing enrolments and to make sure there is 

enough space at High Schools. This includes general and specialist learning areas for students. All High Schools, Area 

Schools and R-12 Schools will receive a share of $2.5m in establishment grants to help them prepare school learning 

environments and facilities for incoming Year 7 students.  

Planning tools for schools-We are providing individual implementation plans for each High School that reflect local 

community needs. Primary Schools will also be supported by a planning tool to help them adjust to the change. The 

plans will be in place by 2021 and will cover workforce planning, facilities and resource management and parent       

engagement. For High Schools, the plans will outline approaches to teaching and learning, and for ensuring the         

wellbeing of Year 7s.   

A pilot with 3 schools, starting in 2020, will offer early insights into workforce planning, funding arrangements, student 

wellbeing, curriculum delivery and transition processes between Primary and High Schools. We are also using learnings 

from Queensland and Western Australia, who recently moved Year 7 to High School, to make sure the move in South 

Australia in 2022 is as smooth as possible. 

Enrolment in High School for 2022 -The Department’s regular enrolment process will be used for Year 6s enrolling as 

Year 7s in 2022. The enrolment process will start in March 2021.  

The transition of Year 7 into High School won’t have any impact on home-schooling arrangements.  

Graduation ceremonies -We understand the importance of marking the special occasion of students finishing Primary 

School. This is a local school decision, however we expect schools will celebrate students finishing Primary School at the 

end of Year 6, along with Year 7s who are moving on to Year 8.  

Out of school hours care (OSHC) options -High Schools don’t generally provide OSHC but do offer alternatives such as 

after school study in the library. Contact your local High School for more information. 

Regional consultation-Communities are invited to have their say on how Year 7 will move to High School through a   

series of forums in regional South Australia, and through the website.  www.yoursay.sa.gov.au  

Pilot schools -Wirreanda Secondary School, Mitcham Girls High School and John Pirie Secondary School have given 
families the opportunity to register interest for their child to enter High School as a Year 7 in 2020. 

Leadership News  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

On Friday 16th August (week 4), a team of Year 6/7 girls 

participated in SAPSASA   netball at the Atlantis courts, 

Golden Grove. The girls played a total of 6 games;  

winning 3, drawing 1. The Pines came equal 2nd overall 

in the D division. Despite the wind, rain and sunshine 

(yay!), all of the girls played very well. Making the 

school SAPSASA team is an achievement within itself 

and the girls should be very proud of themselves as 

much as we are proud of them for representing our 

school at the  carnival. – Miss B  

Team: Hayley, Taleeyah, Willow, Jencie, Sumaya, Charlotte, Madde, 

Olivia, Sophie, Chelsea and Malisa.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Life Education Van is coming to  

The Pines! 

Week 8 and 9 

September 9
th
 – September 20

th
  

The cost per student is $6.00 (GST exclusive). 

Incursion consent forms are due back with payment no later than  

Thursday 29
th
 August.  



 

 

 

 

 

Students are required to wear a hat outdoors between 

8.50am and 3pm as of Week 6.  This includes fitness, P.E., 

yard play, excursions and any activity that is based outside.  It is    

recommended that children wear broad-brimmed or legionnaire 

hats.  Caps are not permitted.   

Broad-brimmed hats can be purchased for $7.00 at the Front  Office. 

 

 

 

If your child is sick and you have pre-ordered their lunch on the QkR App, you can 
cancel the order by 9:00am.   If your child has a lunch order and goes home sick, 
please notify the Canteen, before 11:00am, so that we can cancel order or you may 
want to take it home with you. 

 



 

Reading is Our Secret Power! 

Last week, Room 12 and Room 13 did a Book Week 

activity. First our teachers covered up the front and the 

back of a Book Week book so we couldn’t see what the 

front cover looked like or what the title was. Then our 

teachers read the book to the whole class but they did 

not show us any of the pictures. After that our teachers 

explained to the whole class that we were to create our 

own front cover and blurb. We had to try and visualise 

who the main character was and what they looked like. 

We also had to predict what the title might be using the 

words we heard from the story. Once we were finished 

designing our front covers, our teachers showed us the 

book covers and the pictures inside. It was super fun and 

we were proud of our hard work.  



 

Grandparents’ and Special Visitors’ Day Response Form 

 Briefly describe your desired feedback. 

Name 

Please return form to classroom teacher or Front Office. 

……………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Comments: 


